June 2023

Dear Parent/Carers,

## Transition Day and Transition Evening – Wednesday 5th July 2023

## Transition Day Wednesday 5th July - 08:55am -2:30pm

We would like to update you with regards to your child joining us in Year 7 in September 2023.

Our Transition Day as with all schools in Bristol is on **Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July 2023.** Transition Day is to welcome our new students to the Academy. On this day your child will have the opportunity to see what life at Bristol MET is like. All students are to arrive between **8.30am and 8.55am** in their full primary school uniform. Please ensure your child brings a packed lunch as lunch will not be provided. We will however provide a snack at breaktime. If your child is already eligible for free school meals at their Primary School, please complete the form at the bottom of this letter so that we can prepare sandwiches and fruit for them.

We suggest all students bring a water bottle, we have filling stations around the Academy for students to ensure they have plenty of water throughout the day.

During the transition day, students will get to know the Academy a little better, meet other Year 6 students from other schools, have a chance to ask lots of questions about settling in here, and meet their Head of House.

The day will end at 2.30pm. We will be releasing all Year 6 students at 2:30pm. If you specifically want your child not to leave unattended, please complete the form at the bottom of this letter in advance so that we can ensure they do not leave without authorisation.

## Transition Evening - Wednesday 5th July - 6pm start

Transition day is followed up with a Parent/Carer information evening on the same day at **6pm**. During this evening you will learn more about the Academy with a talk from Mr Shaw, Principal together with what to expect in Year 7, who your contacts are, meet the pastoral team and find out more about the school. The evening will be approximately 1 hour long.

We strongly encourage all parent/carers to attend this evening. This evening is for parent/carers only. If childcare is difficult, though, we understand if you need to bring your child with you. Please book your place on the form at the bottom of this email.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any further questions about transition. We recognise that it may feel confusing at times for parent/carers too, and we want you to feel comfortable and confident that your child will transition successfully.

Form for completion: https://forms.office.com/e/KDyXs82XSC

If you have any questions, then please let us know.

Kind regards,

**Bristol Metropolitan Transition Team** 

BMAtransitionteam@clf.uk

0117 3772071